Dear Fellow Board Members and Residents of Patterson Township,

Due to recent developments, my husband and I have relocated out of Patterson Township and therefore I am hereby tendering my resignation as Commissioner of the Patterson Township Board effective today, March 28, 2023.

To the residents of the Township. I would like to extend my sincere gratitude and appreciation of your support in electing me to serve you in this position over the last year and half. I have strived to always be aware of what impacts our residents and what is in the best interest of all of you when making decisions and voting on matters that impact each of you. Also, it has been an extreme pleasure to work with Eric Hoover and his volunteers in the efforts to restore and improve the Patterson Township Park and it is my hope the next Commissioner in charge of the Parks & Recreation/Community Department will have the same drive to continue the work that is planned in the park, as well as increase the number of Community Events, working in conjunction with the Patterson Township Fire Department.

To my fellow Commissioners, I am very sorry that I was not able to fulfill my whole term and work with each of you over the next 2-1/2 years to continue the work that we have continued from previous Boards, as well as look at new ways to improve Patterson Township for the residents. I am hopeful that you will appoint a new Commissioner that will continue the restoration and improvements in the Park, increase community events, as well as increase public awareness and transparency to the residents.

Patterson Township is a beautiful community and it's been a pleasure being a resident of the Township and serving as your Township Commissioner.

Best regards and God bless,

Kathy Eckelberger

cc: Beaver County Board of Elections